
THE COLLEGE WEEK

Published and distributed every Tuesday to the Bennington College community.

April 8, 1952

Vol. XXII, No. 5

SCHEDULE OF MEETINGS

Thursday 8:30 p.m. Carriage Barn

Sex Education Lecture-Discussion Series Emotional Problems of Sexual Relations: social and psychological factors affecting sexual adjustment. Mrs. Flory and Dr. Durand.

Saturday 7:35 p.m. Theatre

Movies, "The City" and "The River"

FROM THE LIBRARY

MISSING

Bible - New Testament (Knox translation) Clark - Chief Patterns of World Drama Klee - Pedagogical Sketch Book

FROM THE SECRETARY FOR PERFORMING ARTS Girls' Chorus

Students are reminded that there are no requirements for singing in Mr. Chabay's course on Wednesdays from 2:00 to 4:00 p.m. The Chorus is expected to perform at a Concert in Sharon, Conn. in mid-June as well as for our Commencement exercises. It wants and needs more members.

Mixed Chorus

It is not too late to join the Mixed Chorus on Wednesdays from 7:45 to 10:00 p.m. which will sing Bach's Cantata No. 150 on May 25th. There are no requirements for men. Bennington students must have Girls' Chorus experience.

NOTICE TO ALL SENIORS

All Seniors are urgently requested to attend a meeting on Tuesday, April 15th, at 1:30 p.m. in Barn #1 at which time a Commencement Committee will be elected.

LITERATURE WORKSHOP

Tuesday 4:00 p.m. Franklin Living Room

Mr. Nemerov and Mr. Wilcox will read: Langland: Prologue from PIERS PLOWMAN Milton: Excerpts from COMUS and PARA-DISE LOST

Pope: THE RAPE OF THE LOCK, Cantos 2 and 5

Keats: excerpts from ENDYMION

The Community is cordially invited to attend.

SCIENCE DEPARTMENT FILM SHOWING

Thursday 7:15 p.m. Barn #1

The following films will be shown:

NAVAL PHOTOGRAPHY IN SCIENCE RESEARCH-PATTERN FOR PROGRESS SILICONES THE GROWTH OF A NATION

DRAMA PRODUCTION SEMINAR COURSE

Friday 4:00 p.m. Carriage Barn Lounge

"Expressionism in Art" - Mr. Shapiro, guest instructor.

The Community is cordially invited to attend.

DRAMA DEPARTMENT PRODUCTION

Friday 8:30 p.m. Carriage Barn

VOLPONE by Ben Jonson produced by the Introduction to the Theatre class.

INSTITUTE OF WORLD AFFAIRS

The College has been asked to nominate two or more juniors, seniors or recent graduates for membership in the Institute of World Affairs to be held next Summer at Twin Lakes, Salisbury, Connecticut, July 10th to August 28th, the price \$300.00. Students of many nations will take part in an intensive study of international relations. If you are interested, please inform Mr. Brockway.

FROM THE COOPERATIVE STORE

Exhibits:

Tues., Apr. 8 - Art Smith, jewelry.
Wed., Apr. 9 - Jean Anderson, belts,
sandals and gloves.

We have on hand many valuable articles which we are listing below in the hope that they will be claimed before we dispose of them:

3	Rings	1 Cigarette case
3	Bracelets	1 Change purse
5	Watches	1 Key case
9분	Fountain pens	1 Check book
	Mechanical poncils	1 Pill box with
3	Eyoglasses	watch
		Assorted earrings

FROM THE COOPERATIVE STORE BOARD

Co-op Statement of Income and Expenses

The statement of the Cooperative Store income and expenses was reviewed and discussed at the meeting on March 24th. In all categories, the percentage of gross profit was greater than the same period last year, but the excess of expense over income was \$984.63. The explanation for the greater expense this year was that there is a full-time Manager

FROM THE COOPERATIVE STORE BOARD

this year and there was not one fulltime last year. The difference with previous years when there was a fulltime Manager, the College paid for the full-time Office Assistant. Under those circumstances, the Store could return some profit to its members. As it looks now, unless we can think of some other means of raising money, the community is being asked to allow the Store to use their ten dollar shares in order to have the convenience of the Store on campus.

It is also probable that the Store will not be able to pay dividends, aside from the previously mentioned reasons, until the \$1200.00 note for repairs done to the Store last term is paid. Members would therefore not be required to keep their slips.

Mrs. Shapiro also announced that her resignation as Manager of the Store would be effective as of July 1st, 1952 or sooner if more convenient. Both assistants (Store and Office) are also leaving this term.

FROM THE SUPERINTENDENT'S OFFICE

A purse was found on the train the day College opened, Wednesday, March 12th. If any student lost a purse, will she please contact the Superintendent's Office where she may claim it after properly identifying it.

FROM THE HEALTH SERVICE

Members of the community are asked to please refrain from rapping on the windows of the Infirmary at night when the services of the nurse are required. Please use the telephone.

ART EXHIBIT

Joseph Albers, whose paintings will be on exhibit in Commons from April 10th to 20th, is Professor of Art and Chairman of the Dept. of Design at Yale University. His work has been widely exhibited in this country and Europe, and he just returned recently from Cuba where he conducted a seminar at Havana University,